

## **News Release**

Public Affairs Office 504-862-2201

www.mvn.usace.army.mil

For Immediate Release

Contact: Julie Morgan, 504-862-2037

December 11, 2008

## Corps cancels St. Bernard public meeting due to inclement weather

**NEW ORLEANS, LA** – Due to inclement weather the Corps will not be holding a public meeting tonight at Lynn Oaks School in Braithwaite to discuss the status of the St. Bernard Parish portion of the Greater New Orleans Hurricane and Storm Damage Risk Reduction System. The meeting will be re-scheduled after the New Year.

The meeting was set to begin with an open house at 6 p.m. and a formal presentation at 6:30 p.m.

Public meetings are part of the Corps' commitment to meet National Environmental Policy Act alternative arrangements for environmental compliance efforts and to provide construction updates on the hurricane system. Alternative arrangements allow the Corps to expedite the environmental process required of all federally funded projects while fully complying with the intent of the NEPA.

Questions or comments concerning Individual Environmental Reports or the Corps' environmental processes may be addressed to:

Gib Owen, PM-RS

U.S. Army Corps of Engineers

P.O. Box 60267

New Orleans, LA 70160-0267

Phone: 504-862-1337 Fax: 504-862-2088

E-mail: mvnenvironmental@usace.army.mil.

For more information or to sign up to be on a meeting notification list please visit the following web site: www.nolaenvironmental.gov.